PUBLIC BUILDING COMMISSION – Meeting Minutes
Wednesday – November 4, 2015
Regular Meeting
7:00 P.M. – Council Chambers, Town Hall

Members Present:	Mr. Mark Nash (Chairman)
Mr. Edward Hill
Mr. Art Crooker
			Mr. Vincent Robitaille 
Mr. Jim McKenney
Mr. Steven Durkee
			Mr. Richard Clavet

Members Absent:	Mr. Richard Levy

Additional Present:	Mr. Dan Marseglia, Board of Education
			Mr. Walter Gancarz, Town Engineer
			Mr. Dennis Rioux, BL Companies
			Mr. Andrew Lesko, Arcadis
[bookmark: _GoBack]			Mr. Tom Soehngen, Arizon 

Additional Absent:  	Mr. George Noewatne, Public Works

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The assembled group recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL
Chairman Nash called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Roll was called and a quorum determined.  

PUBLIC ADDRESS
There was no one from the public who wished to address the Commission.


GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE
There were no general correspondences addressed.

TOWN ATTORNEY LEGAL ISSUES
There were no Town Attorney legal issues.


MONTHLY FINANCIAL STATUS
Commission members reviewed the monthly financial status report of open 
Town projects.


CONSENT CALENDAR

Motion by Mr. McKenney to remove the payment application from Diversity Construction Group in the amount of $91,458.72 from the consent calendar.  Seconded by Mr. Robitaille and passed unanimously. 

Motion to approve the remaining items on the consent calendar by Mr. Crooker.  Seconded by Mr. McKenney and passed unanimously.  

UTILITY TUNNEL IMPROVEMENTS
Mr. Crooker reported that Geolnsight will continue monitoring the utility tunnels until June 2016.      

CHS SPORTS LOCKER PROJECT
Mr. Hill asked Dennis Rioux to update the PBC on the CHS sports locker project.  Mr. Rioux reported as far as he knew the Certificate of Occupancy has been issued.  Mr. Rioux reported there are still punch list items to be completed and retainage of $45,915.00 is being held until that work is done.  Mr. Rioux stated $45,915.00 was a sufficient amount of retainage for the work needed to be done.  There was a brief discussion about possible remedies for the concrete issue.  Mr. Hill asked about the water flow issue in the shower which had reportedly been draining into the hallway.  Mr. Rioux reported that issue was resolved by swiveling the shower heads.  
Motion by Mr. Hill to approve the payment application from Diversity Construction Group in the amount of $91,458.72.  Seconded by Mr. Clavet.  After a lengthy discussion, Mr. Hill withdrew his motion.
Motion by Mr. McKenney to approve the payment application from Diversity Group in the amount of $91,458.72 with the contingency that an additional retainage amount of $20,000 be held.  Seconded by Mr. Crooker.  After a lengthy discussion, Mr. McKenney withdrew his motion.  

A lengthy discussion continued.  Motion by Mr. Hill to approve the payment application from Diversity Construction Group in the amount of $91,458.72.  Seconded by Mr. Durkee.  Opposed by Mr. Nash and Mr. McKenney.  Motion passed 5-2.

POOL COMMITTEE
Mr. Nash reported this project is moving along well.  Mr. Nash reported the membrane is on site and steel should be up by the end of next week.  Mr. Nash distributed a list of proposed motions for consideration by the PBC.  
As to Item 3. Pool Structure. Exhibit b: After a lengthy discussion, it was determined this item does not fall within the purview of the PBC and should be taken back to the Town Council.  Motion by Mr. Crooker for this item to be brought back to the Town Council.   Seconded by Mr. Nash and passed unanimously.  
There was a lengthy discussion about the items of Exhibit C on the list of proposed motions.  Motion by Mr. Crooker to approve change orders 1-6 on Exhibit C.  Seconded by Mr. Clavet.  Opposed by Mr. McKenney and Mr. Hill.  Motion passed 5-2.

Mr. McKenney exited the meeting at 8:33 p.m.

DISTRICTWIDE ROOF REPAIRS AND REPLACEMENTS
Mr. Clavet reported this project is moving along despite some minor setbacks.  Mr. Clavet reported if all goes as planned the ice melt system should be installed by the end of December.  

EMERGENCY SHELTER GENERATORS
Mr. Hill reported three candidates have been selected from the seven proposals submitted for this project.  Mr. Hill reported the selected firms will be interviewed by the subcommittee on Monday, November 9, 2015 and expects to make a recommendation to the PBC at next month’s meeting. 

SENIOR CENTER BASEMENT
Motion by Mr. Robitaille for the PBC to accept the proposal from J.A. Rosa for this project, pending receipt of a written withdrawal from Robison Construction.  Seconded by Mr. Durkee and passed unanimously among those present. 

DISTRICTWIDE LAVATORY IMPROVEMENTS
Motion by Mr. Nash for the PBC to accept the proposal from Silver/Petrucelli & Associates for this project.  Seconded by Mr. Robitaille and passed unanimously among those present.     

NEW BUSINESS
Motion by Mr. Hill for the current incumbents to serve another term.  Seconded by Mr. Clavet and passed unanimously among those present.      

ADJOURNMENT
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Clavet at 8:45 pm.  Seconded by Mr. Robitaille and passed unanimously among those present.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________
Karen Gill


